
April 2023

Dear Constituent,

Thank you for your email about onshore wind farms.

The United Kingdom was the first major economy to legislate for net zero carbon emissions
and since 2000, the UK has decarbonised faster than any other G7 country.

I understand onshore wind is a key part of the Government’s strategy for low-cost
decarbonisation of the energy sector. Achieving net zero by 2050 will require increased
deployment across a range of technologies, including onshore wind.

It is for this reason, as part of the new Energy Security Strategy, the Government will be
consulting on developing partnerships with a limited number of supportive communities who
wish to host new onshore wind infrastructure in return for guaranteed lower energy bills. In
addition, onshore wind prices are down 50 per cent since 2013.

The Energy White Paper stated that there will need to be sustained growth in the capacity of
onshore wind over the next decade alongside solar and offshore wind. Therefore, in March
2020 the Government announced that onshore wind and other established renewable
technologies such as solar PV will be able to compete in the latest Contracts for Difference
(CfD) allocation round. The round is now open and will aim to deliver up to double the
renewable capacity of the last successful round in 2019 with £285 million a year.

Furthermore, the Hydrogen Strategy made clear that Scotland has a key role to play in the
development of a UK hydrogen economy, with the potential to produce industrial-scale
quantities of hydrogen from offshore and onshore wind resources, wave and tidal power, as
well as with Carbon Capture Usage and Storage. The Energy Security Strategy also indicates
that there will be 12,000 jobs in the UK hydrogen industry by 2030 – 3,000 more than
previously expected.

I will continue to monitor any future developments closely.



Once again, thank you for taking the time to contact me and if I can ever be of any further
assistance to you then please do not hesitate to contact me again. If you would like to keep up
to date with my activities as your Member of Parliament then please subscribe to my
Darlington Matters newsletter using this link: www.petergibson.org/signup 

PETER GIBSON MP 
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